SALFORD/URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
5th January, 2009

Meeting commenced:
12.05 p.m.
"
ended:
1.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Councillor David Lancaster
Rob Pickering 
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Chris Findley

}

Pauline Lewis
}

Gary Rearden
}

Mike Collier

} Urban Vision

David Spencer
}

Jim Carew

}

Dave Jolley 

}

Steven Lee

}

Paul Mallinder
}

Bill Taylor

}

Richard Wynne
} 
Dave Tinker

} Environment Directorate 

David Seager
}

Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

25.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Keith Mann, Councillor Norbert Potter, Paul Walker, Graham Cowley and John Spink.

26.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Forum held on 29th September, 2008, be approved as a correct record.

27.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Elected Member Referrals and Queries - Procedures


(Previous Minute 17(b) - 29th September, 2008)


Gary Rearden said there was no progress to report on this matter at present.


Councillor David Lancaster said there was a need for a better recording system for all Councillor queries and referrals, and this should be separate from the existing corporate complaints system.  Rob Pickering said he would raise the issue with Martin Vickers, so that an update could be provided on the ongoing review of the corporate policy.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration be requested to submit a report at the next meeting outlining progress on the development of protocols for Elected Member referrals and queries, together with a review of the corporate complaints system

(b)
Street Lighting Programme Model


(Previous Minute 17(d) - 29th September, 2008)


Steven Lee reported that there were six potential street lighting models, each with varying costs, which in turn would have an impact on the revenue budget, and were all currently being evaluated by the City Treasurer.  He added that the possibility of applying for PFI credit was also being investigated, together with developing links with Bury MBC to make a joint bid.  

Councillor Derek Antrobus said there was a need to be provided with the associated timescale, together with being provided with feedback from the City Treasurer on each of the options.  Steven Lee replied that it was hoped that this information could be provided to Councillor Antrobus at one of his regular Planning Lead Member Briefings. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the Managing Director of Urban Vision, and Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration, submit a further report on the various street lighting programme models programme, particularly their funding, and feedback from the City Treasurer, to an appropriate Lead Member for Planning Briefing during February, 2009.

(c)
Sustainable Communities


(Previous Minute 17(a) - 29th September, 2008)


Bill Taylor reported that meetings had been held with Peter Roberts, Professor of Sustainable Spatial Development at the University of Leeds, and the in-house training currently provided by Urban Vision, was in line with current best practice in terms of sustainable regeneration.  He also said that links were being made with the Salford University Graduate Programme, to tap into that pool of talent and experience.  


Paul Mallinder reported that links had been created with Bovis in relation to the MediaCityUK development at Salford Quays.  He added that other companies were undergoing an accreditation process, and it was hoped that similar the links could also be formed with them, both in terms of MediaCityUK, and other projects within the City. 

Councillor David Lancaster said it would be of value to have details of staff turnover in relation to the MediaCityUK project.  Bill Taylor said he would follow this up via the Salford Construction Partnership.  Rob Pickering added that the information was available and needed to be collated.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Managing Director of Urban Vision be requested to submit a report to the next meeting providing an overview on the initiative to create partnerships with Bovis, and potentially other accredited companies, in relation to the MediaCityUK development.




(2) THAT the Managing Director of Urban Vision be requested to provide details of staff turnover in relation to the MediaCityUK development.

(d)
Capita Symonds


(Previous Minute 23 - 29th September, 2008)


Bill Taylor reported that the staff from the Altrincham office of Capita Symonds who will be transferring to Emerson House in Eccles, would also be joined by those responsible for geo technical activities.

28.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Rob Pickering reported that restructuring within the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate was ongoing and would continue into 2009/10.  This process would enable the Directorate to address capacity and structure issues, with the initial date for implementation being 1st April, 2009.

In terms of business plan priorities, he reported that there was a need for more strategic co-operation and links to be developed.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

29.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

David Spencer submitted a report which provided a business update in terms of Urban Vision, and focused on the following key issues:-
· Risks/actions

· Opportunities/actions

· Top five wins

· Top five opportunities 


He said that the impact of job evaluation, together with voluntary early retirement proposals, had made an impact on the operation of the partnership.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said there were lessons to be learnt from this, including better communication procedures. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT David Spencer be requested to provide a presentation at the next meeting of the Forum, on the Urban Vision Partnership, and particularly how it fits in within the wider Capita Symonds organisation.

30.
BUDGET EFFICIENCIES 2008/09

Rob Pickering reported that 2009 would be as challenging as ever.  He said there was a need to take a more strategic approach, particularly in terms of the revenue budget, which in turn would assist with the efficiency process.  He added that the current links between the City Council and Urban Vision needed to be developed, and improved upon.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

31.
THINK EFFICIENCY PROGRAMME

Rob Pickering provided an update, and commented that in the long-term the Think Efficiency Programme needed to be linked with other reorganisation issues around the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate, together with current budget issues.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

32.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Paul Mallinder submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during November, 2008, together with key improvement themes, and the current targets for these.  With regard to the performance statistics for Property Services, it was noted that in view of the current economic and market condition, the target of £11.72M, in terms of the Council’s capital receipt was unachievable.  


David Spencer asked whether there was an expectation that there would be an increase in the number of fraudulent tripping claims in the future in view of the economic downturn.  Steven Lee said that all local authorities across the country expected such an increase, but the situation would be closely monitored.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

33.
FEEDBACK FROM MONTHLY MONITORING MEETINGS

Gary Rearden reported that the problems with the Eclipse web browser had now been addressed.  David Spencer enquired whether it would be possible for Urban Vision to take ownership of this system.  David Jolley replied that this would not be practical as Eclipse was part of a major system which was also used by Directorates within the City Council, as well as Urban Vision.  


It was reported that the cost in relation to the use of the City Council’s Call Centre were significant amounting to approximately £80,000 per annum.  David Jolley said that recent changes to the planning process, and procedures, had led to an increased use of the call centre’s facilities.  


Gary Rearden reported that Urban Vision had submitted timescales for their delivery plan, and the key aims and objectives would hopefully be available by March, 2009.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

34.
GOOD NEWS

Chris Findley reported that much good work had been achieved during 2008, against a difficult background, as well as during the significant restructure issues of the City Council.  He said it was hoped that these achievements could continue in 2009, and the MediaCityUK project would assist in offsetting likely problems, as a result of economic downturn.  


Bill Taylor reported that it was likely that Urban Vision would receive accreditation in terms of ISO 14001 - the International Standard for Environmental Management. He said this was an internationally recognised benchmark for the manner in which businesses control those areas of their activity which have an effect on the environment.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said this achievement needed to be publicised.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

35.
MANCHESTER INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT

Councillor David Lancaster said that, he was the City Council’s representative on the Manchester International Airport Plc Shareholders Committee, and asked if there was benefit in him raising the profile of Urban Vision with the Airport in terms of future developments.  David Spencer said he would welcome the opportunity to create links with such a major company such as Manchester International Airport.
36.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that, the next meeting of the Forum would be held on Monday, 30th March, 2009, at Salford Civic Centre, commencing at 12 noon.
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